## **Optional Council Recommendations**

- (A)That a paid parking pilot program for parking lots at Bronte Beach and Tannery park area as outlined in the June 7, 2021 report from the Municipal Enforcement Services department be implemented for a two year period; and
  - (B) That staff bring back amendments to the Parks By-law, Meter By-law, Parking Administrative Penalties By-law and Park Parking Rates and Fees to implement and enforce the paid parking program described in the June 7, 2021 report from the Municipal Enforcement Services department, to the July 5, 2021 Council Meeting; and
  - (C) That staff report to Council in the second quarter of 2023 on the waterfront park paid parking pilot program outcomes and next steps.
- 2. (A) That a resident parking permit program for parking at Bronte Beach and Tannery park area as outlined in the June 7, 2021 report from the Municipal Enforcement Services department, be implemented subject to available funding; and
  - (B) That staff bring back amendments to the Parks By-law and Parking Administrative Penalties By-law to implement and enforce a resident parking permit program described in the June 7, 2021 report from the Municipal Enforcement Services department to the July 5, 2021 Council Meeting.
- (A) That staff report back on the total cost for the implementation of a parking reservations system for Bronte Beach and Tannery park areas.